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MINUTES

Montevallo City Council Work Session
February 12, 2018
5:30 p.m. at City Hall

Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Willie Goldsmith, 
Council Member Tiffany Bunt, and Council Member Jason Peterson were in 
attendance.  Council Member Matt Walker was absent.

Mayor Cost called the Work Session to order at 5:30 p.m.

Chief Jeremy Littleton stated that the Explorer's won several 1st Place honors in a 
competition in Tennessee. He then presented the Police Department report: 
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Chief Bill Reid updated the Council on activities at the Fire Department.  They responded to 
144 calls in January. The new washer and dryer have arrived and are ready to be hooked 
up. Most of the remodeling is complete. Chief Reid said they are going to auction off the old 
Snorkel truck through Pearce Auctions or something like Gov. Auctions online.  
Councilperson Nix asked if the old Snorkel could be utilized to help with street light and 
traffic light repairs. Mr. Hamby said it would have reached the old lights but will not reach 
our new downtown lights.

Kirk Hamby, Director of Public Works, informed the council that the three flash floods we 
experienced within the last three weeks did not do as much damage as they could have.  
This is partly due to his department keeping on top of clearing the ditches and overflow 
areas. He thanked the Fire Department for their donation of their old rescue truck. It has 
been turned in to a second brush truck and was most helpful when the first one broke 
down.  

Shane Baugh, Director of Parks & Recreation, was not in attendance.  However, 
Councilperson Nix shared that Pamela Smith is the new Chairman of the Park Board.  He 
also mentioned the idea of a Dog Park in Orr Park. It would require about a 1/2 acre of 
property.  Alabaster has one and it seems to be well utilized and Councilperson Nix said 
that there have been several inquiries regarding one here in Montevallo. There are no cost 
estimates to share at this time, but he stated there are some grants out there to help with 
the cost, such as grants from Purina and Pet Smart.

Soup and Bingo is this Saturday at the Senior Center.

There was no report of Golf, trails or Planning & Zoning.

Councilperson Bunt stated that Shelby County Schools will be in session on Presidents Day 
to make up for previous weather days.  She then gave the following report:
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Library Director Lauren Bartell said circulation was down a little, probably due to the 
weather.  She requested approval from Council to apply for a $1,300 grant from Dollar 
General with zero match monies.  This grant will provide books for children that are below 
the reading level. She then presented the following report:
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Steve Gilbert, Director of the Montevallo Chamber of Commerce, reported that the next 
Chamber Luncheon will be February 21st and the guest speaker will be Sharon Alexander 
with Spire. There will be a ribbon cutting on February 22nd for Fotowerks from 5:30-7:30 
with food and drinks at the reception afterward. He said he will be meeting with Wade 
Rider to finalize a date for the Chamber Golf Tournament. Right now, it looks like it will be 
May 10th. The Chamber Picnic will be May 3rd.

Terri Williams with AT&T spoke and stated this is the 10 year Anniversary of U-Verse.  
When asked how it is determined who gets what services and why the services are not the 
same for all of Montevallo, she explained that the engineers look at the budget and the 
criteria and determine where the most customers can be served  The existing structure is 
copper but they are moving forward to fiber optics.

The Bicentennial Committee has approved the sign.  The Council asked Debby Raymond to 
get a picture of the sign from Pam Phagan.

A reminder, Arbor Day is the last Saturday in February.

Abigail Heuton, Junior City Council Mayor, informed the Council that they had participated 
in the Youth Conference. They are also planning future meeting to discuss community 
events projects.

Mayor Cost stated that Sister City still needs host families for the upcoming visitors from 

Echizen.

Council Member Walker was absent, but his recommendations from the last Finance 
Committee Meeting are on the agenda to be voted on in tonight
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Montevallo City Council Meeting
February 12, 2018
6:00 p.m. at City Hall

Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Willie Goldsmith, 
Council Member Tiffany Bunt, and Council Member Jason Peterson were in 
attendance.  Council Member Matt Walker was absent.  

Pledge of Allegiance

Meeting Call to Order - Mayor Cost called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Approval and/or corrections of the minutes 
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Councilperson Peterson made a motion to authorize the purchase of a Radio System at a 
cost of $47,310 using surplus funds from the Regions City Capital Reserve Account as 
recommended by the Finance Committee. Councilperson Nix seconded.  ALL AYES . . . 
MOTION APPROVED. 
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As recommended by the Finance Committee, Councilperson Nix made a motion to approve 

the MDCD paving plan for Phase II and Industrial Park Rd and West Street in Phase III 

totaling approximately $555,000 to be paid for using funds allocated through MDCD, with 

an additional $35,000 coming from the City's 4 Cent Gas Tax Fund to cover the difference. 

Councilperson Goldsmith seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.
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As recommended by the Finance Committee, Councilperson Nix made a motion to reject all 

of the Shoal Creek Park Pavilion Bids and authorize the project to re-bid. The City Clerk will

notify the bidders.  Councilperson Peterson seconded.  ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.
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Council requested a photo of the Bicentennial Sign that has been approved by the 

Bicentennial Committee.

By unanimous consent, the City Council proclaimed that Arbor Day is last Saturday in 

February.

ARBOR DAY PROCLAMATION

Whereas, In 1872, J. Sterling Morton proposed to the Nebraska Board of Agriculture that a special 

day be set aside for the planting of trees, and

Whereas, the holiday, called Arbor Day, was first observed with the planting of more than a 

million trees in Nebraska, and

Whereas, Arbor Day is now observed throughout the nation and the world, and

Whereas, trees can reduce the erosion of our precious topsoil by wind and water, lower our 

heating and cooling costs, moderate the temperature, clean the air, produce oxygen and

provide habitat for wildlife, and

Whereas, trees are a renewable resource giving us paper, wood for our homes, fuel for our fires 

and countless other wood products, and

Whereas, trees in our city increase property values, enhance the economic vitality of business 

areas, and beautify our community, and
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Whereas, trees, wherever they are planted, are a source of joy and spiritual renewal,

NOW, THEREFORE, We, the Mayor and City Council of the City of Montevallo, Alabama, do hereby 

proclaim Saturday, February 24, 2018 as ARBOR DAY in the City of Montevallo, and urge all citizens to 

celebrate Arbor Day and to support efforts to protect our trees and woodlands, and

Further, we urge all citizens to plant and care for trees to gladden the heart and promote the well-being 

of this and future generations.

Adopted and approved this the ____ day of February, 2018.

______________________________________

Mayor

______________________________________

City Clerk

As we do each year, the Council also declared by unanimous consent that April 2018 is 

Montevallo Beautification Month. 

Resolution 02122018-400

A resolution designating April 2018 as 
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WHEREAS, the Montevallo Arbor and Beautification Board invites all citizens, businesses and 
property owners of Montevallo to beautify our city by sponsoring or volunteering in a variety of 
creative cleanup, beautification and community improvement activities during the month of 
April; and

WHEREAS, sponsors and volunteers can make a visible difference in Montevallo and in their 
communities, as well as create a new sense of hometown pride and accomplishment, setting an 
example that can help change attitudes about littering and even prevent litter in the first place; 
and

WHEREAS, it is fitting and proper that the Montevallo City Council recognize the efforts of the
Arbor and Beautification Board by designating the month of April 2018 as "Montevallo 
Beautification Month."

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 
MONTEVALLO, ALABAMA AS FOLLOWS:

Section 1. That the Council hereby goes on record as designating April 2018 as 
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Non-discrimination Ordinance  (community meetings update) 
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